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Subject:  Referring to PG&E’s RFP and vendor selection process, discussed in Exhibit 1, Chapter 2, and pp. 2-18 through 2-22 of PG&E’s original application and pp. 1-1 through 1-2 of the Supplemental Testimony submitted on October 13, 2005.
Question 3
Did PG&E consider any “hybrid” proposals (i.e. using a radio communications system in customer-dense areas and power line communications (PLC) technology in sparsely populated areas?  If so, please explain PG&E’s reasons for choosing an all-PLC system for electric metering over a hybrid system.
Answer 3
As discussed in Exhibit 2, Chapter 1 of PG&E's original Application "PG&E evaluated the possibility of implementing a combined gas and electric AMI network" (see page 1-16, line 3 onwards) and "PG&E completed a detailed economic analysis of the various permutations of combining different proposed AMI technologies throughout its service area" (see page 1-17, lines 8 and 9).  These permutations included the type of hybrid proposal to which ORA refers in this question.  PG&E concluded that the type of combination suggested by ORA would not provide the best solution for PG&E's customers.  PG&E's testimony discusses some of the reasons supporting this conclusion at page 1-16, line 11 onwards.    
During the course of PG&E's vendor selection process, PG&E determined that, among all of the responses it received to Schedule 1 of its RFP, the proposal set forth by DCSI represented the best available combination of functionality, price and risk.  Although the nature of the system to be used in communicating with each of its customers was an important consideration to PG&E, it was not the only such important consideration.  As such, PG&E did not specifically choose an "all-PLC system" at the expense of a hybrid system.  Instead, PG&E judged that the combination of DCSI's proposed electric AMI solution and Hexagram's proposed gas AMI solution was superior to the other solutions set forth by respondents to PG&E's RFP.
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